General Education Committee

Minutes

October 5, 2004

Present: Ken Alexander, Richard Livingston, Cindy McGrath, Don Kaiper, Nancy Ybarra, Myra Snell

Guest: Scott Cabral

Approve agenda

Approved with one change- reverse agenda items 5 and 6

Approve minutes of September 21

Approved with one correction: Under GE Course Outlines and Addendums, add another option offered by Murph Kinney for History 37LS – the oral history interview. 

GE Course Outlines and Addendum

There were no new course outlines to be reviewed.

We again discussed the speaking requirement and its efficacy in on-line courses. Don called to our attention the memo written by a part time faculty member in his department, Murph Kinney, urging us to consider removing this requirement for on-line courses. We agreed that as an advisory committee to Curriculum Committee, we could only make recommendations. A change in the GE criteria would probably need to go through Curriculum Committee to Academic Senate. We will consider whether or not to make this recommendation to Curriculum Committee at a future meeting.

Update on Critical Thinking Teaching Communities

The next meeting of Pilot A, Ethnic/Multicultural Studies, will be on October 18. Meanwhile, it is assumed that instructors in those courses are moving ahead with showing the video, Race: The Power of Illusion, and having students do an in-class writing to the assessment prompt.

Pilot B, Creative Arts and Humanities, had its first meeting on September 23. We reviewed the minutes of that meeting and discussed the group’s decision to adopt the assessment criteria for critical thinking offered by the GE committee at the program level, with one adjustment – adding to criteria “f” the phrase “within the context of moral and ethical issues”.

Review draft of new language for Program Level Student Learning Outcomes

We spent quite a bit of time discussing the draft of Program Level Student Learning Outcomes for the GE Program that Nancy had written. Cindy advocates keeping the Program Level Student Learning Outcomes at a broader level. She feels there should be a distinction between the measurable verbs used for assessment criteria and the more “goalish” spirit of program level outcomes. We are still contemplating that distinction, and decided to give it more thought before reaching a decision. We will continue the discussion at our next meeting.

Review drafts of assessment criteria for Program Level Student Learning Outcomes

We reviewed the assessment criteria Nancy wrote for the reading, writing, and speaking criteria. In general, people seemed to feel it reflected the original wording and intent of the existing GE criteria. 

At the very end of the meeting, we spent about 10 minutes discussing the proposal from Ken for the interdisciplinary criteria. He feels the existing criteria are so vague, that it needs modification before it will be assessable. Nancy suggested that perhaps we could propose that modification and work it through the necessary channels before it would be assessed. 

Speaking of necessary channels, we briefly discussed what happens with our attempt to convert the existing criteria to student learning outcomes and assessment criteria. Does it go to Curriculum Committee? Academic Senate? This is another future agenda item.

